EASTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN REGULAR MEETING 14 JUNE 2021 6:30 PM MINUTES

PRESENT: Chairman Bruce Flewelling, Scott Allen, Tammy Beaulier-Fuller, Norm Trask, Doug Blackstone and Jim Gardner Town Manager

Chairman Flewelling called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 pm

No Public Comment.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve the minutes of 10 May 2021 Regular Meeting. Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve and sign treasure's warrants #27 - #36. Selectmen Trask seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Selectmen Blackstone made the motion to approve the financial figures through 8 June 2021. Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed the updated American Rescue Plan guidelines. So noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed information concerning American Rescue Plan distribution. So, noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen review the Preliminary 2022 State Valuation for the Town of Easton. So, noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed an email from the Aroostook Waste disposal facility thanking Town of Easton Highway Department for an exception job in handling the waste from Easton's semiannual dump day. So, noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed a thank you letter from Aroostook Area of Aging Agency for Easton's annual contribution.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed the June-August 2021 Schedule for the Easton Recreation Department. So, noted

During the Manager's Report Town Manager Gardner stated that he has heard from Jim Shaw and the potential buyer of 80 Center Road offered \$50,000. This offer is denied as the Town of Easton has more invested in the building and grounds than \$50,000. Town Manager Gardner stated that he would be working with BRSA Engineering to complete the surveying of the out parcel owned by the Town of Easton and also to lay out the specifications for the road, assist in the bid process and administer the project to completion. Town Manager Gardner stated that the BBQ fund raiser for the Prestile Community Park raised \$3,600 and was a huge success. An employee of the Town of Easton has asked for a grievance hearing with the Easton Board of Selectmen. 21 June 2021 @6:30 in the Odd Fellows Hall was the time set for the employee's grievance hearing. Finally, Town Manager Gardner informed the Easton Board of Selectmen that flowers were ordered and sent to the home of Galen Flewelling following his passing.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:59 p.m. Selectmen Trask seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Respectfully Submitted, Jim Gardner Easton Town Manager